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Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Police Services Board hereby receives for 

information Report No. HKPSB-2023-05-4 prepared by Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk. 

Background: 

On August 16, 2021, Council approved participation in the Golf Car Pilot project 

regulated under Ontario Regulation 407/21 Pilot Project – Golf Cars.  Council then 

passed By-Law No. 2021-90 being a By-Law to Regulate Golf Car use within the 

Township of Huron-Kinloss. 

Discussion: 

Registration for the 2023 season opened on April 1, 2023. To date there have been 

16 new registrations and 61 renewals to total 77 cars registered for the 2023 season. 

The season ends on November 30, 2023. 

Comments and feedback on the pilot project are being received by the Clerk’s 

department and will be compiled and reported to the Ministry. Updates will continue 

to be provided to Council and the Police Services Board.  

Communications regarding registering for the 2023 Golf Car pilot project began in 

February. A social media campaign began in April and will run through to the fall. 

The South Bruce O.P.P. are also pushing out social media posts and a video on the 

pilot project. Information will continue to be communicated throughout the season 

through various channels including the Township website, social media posts, direct 

mail-outs and electronic newsletters. 

 



Financial Impacts: 

There are no financial implications with this report. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an accessibly community by offering opportunities for everyone. 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk 

Report Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


